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USDA Regional Climate Change Hubs 
Agriculture Secretary Tom Vilsack established the first ever USDA Regional Climate 
Change Hubs in February 2014 at seven locations around the country to provide more 
information to farmers, ranchers and forest landowners on the increasing risks of fires, 
pests, floods, and droughts associated with a changing climate. For general information on 
Climate Hubs, 
visit  http://www.climatehubs.oce.usda.gov/sites/default/files/USDA%20Regional%20Hubs
%20for%20Risk%20Adaptation%20and%20Mitigation%20to%20Climate%20Change%202
015.pdf  For information on the Climate Hub in your Region, visit 
http://climatehubs.oce.usda.gov and Click on the region to learn more.  

 
USDA Expands Safety-Net for Dairy Operations Adding 
Next-Generation Family Members 
Dairy farms participating in the Margin Protection Program (MPP) can now update their 
production history when an eligible family member joins the operation. The voluntary 
program, established by the 2014 Farm Bill, protects participating dairy producers when the 
margin – the difference between the price of milk and feed costs – falls below levels of 
protection selected by the applicant. 

The U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) Farm Service Agency (FSA) published a final 
rule which makes these changes effective on April 13, 2016. Any dairy operation already 
enrolled in the Margin Protection Program that had an intergenerational transfer occur will 
have an opportunity to increase the dairy operations production history during the 2017 
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registration and annual coverage election period. The next election period begins on July 1, 
2016, and ends on Sept. 30, 2016. For intergenerational transfers occurring on or after July 
1, 2016, notification must be made to the FSA within 60 days of purchasing the additional 
cows. Each participating dairy operation is authorized one intergenerational transfer at any 
time of its choosing until 2018. 

For $100 a year, dairy producers can receive basic catastrophic protection that covers 90 
percent of milk production at a $4 margin coverage level. For additional premiums, 
operations can protect 25 to 90 percent of production history with margin coverage levels 
from $4.50 to $8, in 50 cent increments. Annual enrollment in the program is required in 
order to receive margin protection. The final rule also provides improved risk protection for 
dairy farmers that pay premiums to buy-up higher levels of coverage by clarifying that 90 
percent of production is covered below the $4 level even if a lower percentage was selected 
above the $4 margin.  

Earlier this year, FSA gave producers the opportunity to pay their premium through 
additional options including via their milk cooperative or handler. This rule facilitates those 
options and also clarifies that the catastrophic level protection at $4 will always cover 90 
percent of the production history, even if a producer selected a less than a 90 percent 
percentage for the buy-up coverage. 

Assuming current participation, had the Margin Protection Program existed from 2009 to 
2014, premiums and fees would have totaled $500 million while providing producers with 
$2.5 billion in financial assistance, nearly $1 billion more than provided by the old Milk 
Income Loss Contract program during the same period. 

For more information, visit FSA online at www.fsa.usda.gov/dairy or stop by a local FSA 
office and ask about the Margin Protection Program. To find a local FSA office in your area, 
visit http://offices.usda.gov. 

 

 
Double-Cropping 
Each year, state committees will review and approve or disapprove county committee 
recommended changes or additions to specific combinations of crops.  

Double-cropping is approved when the two specific crops have the capability to be planted and 
carried to maturity for the intended use, as reported by the producer, on the same acreage within a 
crop year under normal growing conditions. The specific combination of crops recommended by the 
county committee must be approved by the state committee.  

Double-cropping is approved in Arizona on a county-by-county basis. Contact your local FSA Office 
for a list of approved double-cropping combinations for your county.   

A crop following a cover crop terminated according to termination guidelines is approved double 
cropping and these combinations do not have to be approved by the state committee.  

 
USDA Expands Microloans to Help Farmers Purchase 
Farmland and Improve Property 
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Producers, Including Beginning and Underserved Farmers, Have a New Option to Gain Access to 
Land 

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) is offering farm ownership microloans, creating a new 
financing avenue for farmers to buy and improve property. These microloans are especially helpful 
to beginning or underserved farmers, U.S. veterans looking for a career in farming, and those who 
have small and mid-sized farming operations. 

The microloan program, which celebrates its third anniversary this week, has been hugely 
successful, providing more than 16,800 low-interest loans, totaling over $373 million to producers 
across the country. Microloans have helped farmers and ranchers with operating costs, such as 
feed, fertilizer, tools, fencing, equipment, and living expenses since 2013. Seventy percent of loans 
have gone to new farmers. 

Now, microloans will be available to also help with farm land and building purchases, and soil and 
water conservation improvements. FSA designed the expanded program to simplify the application 
process, expand eligibility requirements and expedite smaller real estate loans to help farmers 
strengthen their operations. Microloans provide up to $50,000 to qualified producers, and can be 
issued to the applicant directly from the USDA Farm Service Agency (FSA). 

This microloan announcement is another USDA resource for America’s farmers and ranchers to 
utilize, especially as new and beginning farmers and ranchers look for the assistance they need to 
get started. To learn more about the FSA microloan program visit www.fsa.usda.gov/microloans, or 
contact your local FSA office. To find your nearest office location, please 
visit http://offices.usda.gov. 

 
Breaking New Ground 
Agricultural producers are reminded to consult with FSA and NRCS before breaking out new ground 
for production purposes as doing so without prior authorization may put a producer’s federal farm 
program benefits in jeopardy. This is especially true for land that must meet Highly Erodible Land 
(HEL) and Wetland Conservation (WC) provisions.  

Producers with HEL determined soils are required to apply tillage, crop residue and rotational 
requirements as specified in their conservation plan.   

Producers should notify FSA as a first point of contact prior to conducting land clearing or drainage 
type projects to ensure the proposed actions meet compliance criteria such as clearing any trees to 
create new cropland, then these areas will need to be reviewed to ensure such work will not risk 
your eligibility for benefits.  

Landowners and operators complete the form AD-1026 - Highly Erodible Land Conservation 
(HELC) and Wetland Conservation (WC) Certification to identify the proposed action and allow FSA 
to determine whether a referral to Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) for further 
review is necessary.    

 
USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, 
write: USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 
Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer 
Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 
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